
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
US ARMY INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT COMMAND 

HEADQUARTERS, UNITED STATES ARMY GARRISON, FORT DRUM 
10000 10TH MOUNTAIN DIVISION DRIVE 

FORT DRUM, NEW YORK 13602-5046 
REPLY TO                       
ATTENTION OF                          

 April 26, 2022 
 
Environmental Division 
Public Works 
 
 
Heather Bishop 
Project Manager 
Division of Environmental Remediation 
NYSDEC 
625 Broadway, 12th Floor 
Albany, New York 12233 
 
Subject: 
Draft Final 2021 Annual Basewide Monitoring Report 
Fort Drum Installation Restoration Program 
Fort Drum, Jefferson County, New York 
 
Dear Ms. Bishop: 
 
Enclosed with this letter is Fort Drum’s draft final 2021 Annual Basewide Monitoring 
Report for your review. As captured in the 2019 and 2020 Annual Basewide Monitoring 
Reports, Fort Drum is requesting to discontinue the environmental monitoring program 
at the Airfield Sanitary Landfill based on stable groundwater conditions over the past 
several decades. This recommendation can be found in Section 5.2 BWM Program 
Recommendations of the report. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Ms. Amy Dixon at (315) 286-
7334. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

 
James M. Miller 
Chief, Environmental Division 
Public Works 
 

Enclosure 
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